
MEMORANDUM 
 
September 24, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Margaret Swanson, Director of Planning and Development 
 
RE:  Extension of Time - Approval of Preliminary PDP Plan 

Villa Ridge Townhomes – North Side of Burns Avenue 
 
SYNOPSIS:    Florida Community Bank is requesting an extension of time on the approval of the plan 

for Villa Ridge Townhomes, a 45-unit development on the north side of Burns Ave. The 
bank took ownership of the property in 2013. The Planning & Zoning Board recommends 
approval.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
At its meeting September 23, 2014, the Planning and Zoning Board voted unanimously to recommend 
approval of a one-year extension of time for the Villa Ridge Townhomes PDP (planned development 
project) approval, as shown on the plan entitled Villa Ridge Townhomes, dated 6/7/06. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Villa Ridge was approved by the City Commission on June 20, 2006 just prior to the downturn of the 
housing market. The approval has been extended annually since that time. The zoning regulations limit 
extensions to one year. The plan shows 45 townhouses on a terraced 7.6-acre property on the north side 
of Burns Ave. (See attached reduced plan.) The site is in the 500 block just west of High Point Church. 
 
Mr. Larry Benton Director of REO at Florida Community Bank stated in his application that the “The bank 
wishes to target developers and local investors with the strength to complete the project as envisioned, 
and having these approvals extended will greatly enhance our ability to attract such a user.” Realtor Larry 
Bossarte is representing the Florida Community Bank on this request. The Planning Board recommends 
approval of the extension, finding that the plan is well thought out and there have been no significant 
changes in the neighborhood conditions or the PDP regulations since the initial approval.   
 
A reduced copy of the plan is attached for your information. Any significant change in the plan or 
conditions would require City Commission approval upon recommendation by Planning Board. No 
changes have been proposed or recommended. 
 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
Decline to extend the approval.  
 
ATTACHMENTS:   
“Villa Ridge Townhouse, Preliminary Site Plan,” date received June 7, 2006, Bell Construction 
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